From: Pfingsten, Jonathan

To: CHypolite@dow.com

Cc: gbattistal @dow.com

Subject: NRC License Amendment Request - Request for Additional Information
Date: Friday, April 24, 2020 9:18:00 AM

Licensee: Performance Materials NA Inc. DuPont Experimental Station
License # 07-13441-03

Docket # 030-39154

Mail Control # 618346

Mr. Hypolite,

This email is in response to your request dated March 6, 2020, to amend your NRC license to reflect
the reduction in authorized material possession limits. In order to continue our review, we need
additional information as listed below:

1. Do you want the authorization to possess Ronan Engineering, Inc. GS-200 gauges removed
from your license or do you intend to replace the GS-200 with another fixed gauging device
utilizing radioactive materials?

2. Are the facilities where the Ronan Engineering, Inc. GS-200 gauge was installed being
decommissioned? The NRC form 314 is generally for terminations or decommissioning of
facilities.

We will continue our review upon receipt of the requested information. Please respond to my
attention in writing via email (letter signed by senior management and scanned into a pdf format),
referencing mail control number 618346.

In order to continue prompt review of your application, we request that you submit your response
to this request within 10 calendar days from the date of this request.

An electronic version of the NRC’s regulations is available on the NRC Web Site at: www.nrc.gov.
Additional information regarding use of radioactive materials may be obtained on the NRC Web Site
at: http://www.nrc.gov/materials/miau/mat-toolkits.html. This site also provides the link to the
toolbox for updated information on the revised regulations for naturally-occurring and accelerator-
produced radioactive materials (NARM).

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter will be
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the NRC’s
document system (ADAMS). ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web Site at:
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. Please be aware that you may request that certain
portions of your submittal to NRC be withheld form public disclosure as proprietary information. To
do this, you must execute an affidavit as specified in 10 CFR 2.390. You must list all portions that
you wish to be held proprietary, along with your reasoning as to why that is appropriate. While it is
allowable, please refrain from submitting proprietary information in support of a license unless
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necessary. Keep in mind that all NRC licenses are considered to be in the public domain, and
therefore may be viewed by any member of the public who requests to see them.

If you have any questions regarding this request for additional information, please contact me at the
telephone number listed below or via electronic mail to Jonathan.Pfingsten@nrc.gov.

Thank you for your cooperation.
Sincerely,

Jonathan Pfingsten

Health Physicist

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
RI/DNMS/CIRDA

(610) 337-5170
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